

TOWN CLERK EASTON CT

EASTON CEMERY COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING Wednesday, September 9, 2020 Easton Public Library Patio

Present: Nanette DeWester, Phil Doremus, Joan Kirk Frank Pagliaro

Absent: Gary Haines, Ray Longo, Wayne Lyon, Deirdra Preis

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairwoman, Nanette DeWester

 Review and approve minutes from Regular Meeting in July 2020 Motion to approve as submitted. Motions passes. (Nanette/Phil)

2. Kiosk update

Lucas Farmer will have the kiosk finished by the end of September. A dedication is planned for October 17th. He needs to know what signage we want on the kiosk. We will put a small plaque on the kiosk thanking Gary for his work. We will also recognize Lucas for his work.

- 3. Plan for grant, supplies, maintenance etc The \$2,000 grant application was approved. It is being sent to the state. The supplies will be stored in the slaughter house at Samuel Staples school grounds.
- 4. Update on Cemeteries
 Lyon Cemetery grass is mowed. We do not want any publicity regarding Den Cemetery on
 Black Rock Road. It is hidden in the woods. Any vandalism that may occur would not be
 noticed for a long time. Phil suggested that the BHC security check the site periodically.
- 5. Cemetery Brochure discussion/Easton 175th tour in October Ray has the updated brochure information. We need it by October to print them for the kiosk. On October 17th there will be a historical narration at Gilbertown Cemetery. Frank Pagliaro will be narrating. We are waiting for a better image to be placed on the front of the brochure.
- Other business
 Next month we plan on moving the meeting to the Easton Library conference room.

No other business. Motion to adjourn at 7:40 PM. (Phil/Frank)

Submitted by,

Joan Kirk